Wood Fold Primary School Newsletter - 5th May 2023





Coronation Celebrations & Secret Garden Performance

It was fantastic to see the children dressed up in their red, white and blue Royal regalia yesterday, having a fabulous time watching the theatrical performance of the Secret Garden as part of our Coronation celebrations. Our amazing kitchen staff served up 348 'Coronation buffet' meals which the children enjoyed eating whilst listening to regal music.



☆

☆

☆

☆



PTFA Colouring Competition

Thank you to everyone who took part in our PTFA Spring Colouring Competition. We had some wonderful entries making the judges' decisions very difficult!

The winners chosen from each year group were Emilia O, Daisy P, Jude J, Penny S, Hope B, Charlie C, Clara T and Isaac L! Well done to everyone! £38.00 was raised for PTFA funds.

Year 6 Reward Trip & Quarry Bank Mill Trip

A quick reminder that the payments for the Year 6 Reward Trip and Quarry Bank Mill Trip are due today (5th May). Please make your payments on ParentPay. Many thanks to those who have already paid.

Y6 Residential Trip 2024

An email was sent out on Wednesday to Year 5 parents advising that the deposit for next year's Residential trip is now available to pay on ParentPay if you would like your child to go.

Top Tips to support children's understanding

☆

☆

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\simeq}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$

☆

☆

☆

Say your child's name before giving an instruction. This will gain their attention and help them to focus on what you've said.

Community Information

Wigan Family Bike Ride

The Wigan Family Bike Ride raising money for Joining Jack takes place on Sunday 11th June at 9.45am on closed roads starting and finishing at Mesnes Park. All ages are welcome and mums and dads are invited to ride for FREE alongside. You can save your place at https://www.wiganbikeride.co.uk/ and all your registration fee goes direct to Joining Jack to help fund research into treatments for boys living with Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy.

Busy Bees Community Garden

We would just like to say how wonderful it is to see all the beautiful flowers at the Busy Bees Community Garden on Almond Brook Road near St Marie's Bowling Green. What a wonderful sight for people entering and leaving our village - all the hard work from local volunteers is much appreciated!

Class Attendance

The winners of this week's class attendance reward are Y2W and Y3G both with 98.8%.

Upcoming Reminders

Monday 8th May – Bank Holiday **Tuesday 9th May** – Y6 SATS week (Tues – Fri).

Tuesday 16th May – Y2M Staircase House trip

Wednesday 17th May – Y1 Blackpool trip Thursday 18th May – Y6 Reward rip Friday 19th May – Y2W Staircase House trip

School dinners – we will be on **Week 3 next week** (the menu is available to view on our website).

Designated Safeguarding Lead - Mrs Michael. Deputy Safeguarding Lead - Mrs Gough & Mrs Taylor.